
LOWER GWYNEDD TOWNSHIP BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 
REGULAR PUBLIC MEETING 

Wednesday, March 22, 2023, 7:00 p.m. 
 
To join the meeting via Zoom: 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/83636772605?pwd=UDNrSkdTa0xpelpSMlhUMnYzWFFZQT09 

Call #:  1-646-876-9923 

Meeting ID:  836 3677 2605     Passcode:  065249           Meeting packets are on the Township’s website.  

 
CALL TO ORDER AND PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 

 
ANNOUNCEMENTS AND PRESENTATIONS 

The Board of Supervisors met in executive session prior to tonight’s meeting to discuss matters of 
litigation, personnel and real estate. 
 
The Board of Supervisors congratulates Deanne D’Emilio, President of Gwynedd Mercy University, 
for being recognized by the Council for Advancement and Support of Education with the 2023 
Division II Chief Executive Leadership Award. 
 

PUBLIC COMMENTS 

Citizen comments, concerns, questions for items not on the agenda 
(Comments on agenda items will be taken when those items are discussed by the Board) 
 

BUILDING AND ZONING 

1. Authorization to advertise an amendment to the Zoning Ordinance removing permit 
requirements for campaign signs  

 

GENERAL BUSINESS 

1. Discussion about recommendations in the Houston Creek Flood Study 

2. Award bid for construction of Spring House Phase 2 Roadway Improvement Project to James 

D. Morrissey, Inc. in the amount of $2,456,568.18 

3. Consideration of extension of option deadline for Wells Fargo lease 

4. Consideration of extension of two-year option for trash & recycling hauler’s contract     

5. Resolution #2023-10   Disposition of Records 

6. Approval of invoice history – February 2023 

7. Receipt of financials YTD and balance sheet – February 2023 

8. Approval of minutes – March 8, 2023 (MT abstains) 

 

COMMITTEE REPORTS 

Updates on Township Commissions and Board Subcommittees from Supervisor Liaisons 
 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/83636772605?pwd=UDNrSkdTa0xpelpSMlhUMnYzWFFZQT09


 
 

STAFF UPDATES 

Updates from staff on municipal activities and projects  

• Gypsy Hill Road pedestrian safety; McKean Road pedestrian improvements;   

• MontCo 2040 grant extension requests;   

• Ingersoll Park field reconstruction timeline;  

• Grants for Old Bethlehem Pike bridge and Gwynedd Friends bus shelter and walkway 
 
 

SUPERVISORS COMMENTS 

Comments or questions from the Board of Supervisors 
 
 
Adjournment 
 

 
UPCOMING MEETING DATES* 

 
HUMAN RELATIONS COMMISSION  THURS  04/06/2023 7:00 P.M. 
BOARD OF SUPERVISORS   TUES  04/11/2023 7:00 P.M. 
ENVIRONMENTAL ADVISORY COUNCIL WED  04/12/2023  7:00 P.M. 
ZONING HEARING BOARD   THURS  04/13/2023  6:00 P.M. 
PARKS AND RECREATION   WED   04/18/2023  6:00 P.M. 
PLANNING COMMISSION   WED  04/19/2023 7:00 P.M. 
HISTORIC ADVISORY COMMITTEE   THURS  04/20/2023  6:00 P.M.  
BOARD OF SUPERVISOR   Tuesday 04/25/2023 7:00 P.M. 
 
*Please check the Township website to confirm meeting dates and times. 
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LOWER GWYNEDD TOWNSHIP 

MONTGOMERY COUNTY, PENNSYLVANIA 

BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 

 

ORDINANCE NO.     

 

AN ORDINANCE OF LOWER GWYNEDD TOWNSHIP, MONTGOMERY COUNTY, 

COMMONWEALTH OF PENNSYLVANIA, AMENDING CERTAIN PROVISIONS OF 

THE CODE OF LOWER GWYNEDD TOWNSHIP; SPECIFICALLY APPROVING 

CERTAIN AMENDMENTS TO THE LOWER GWYNEDD TOWNSHIP ZONING 

ORDINANCE; AMENDING CHAPTER 1292, TO DELETE THE DEFINITION OF 

“CAMPAIGN SIGN” IN SECTION 1250.04(a)(60)E, AND TO DELETE SECTION 

1292.06(c), ENTITLED “CAMPAIGN SIGNS”; REPEALING ANY OTHER 

INCONSISTENT ORDINANCES OR PARTS OF ORDINANCES; PROVIDING A 

SEVERABILITY CLAUSE; AND PROVIDING FOR AN EFFECTIVE DATE. 

 

WHEREAS, Lower Gwynedd Township previously adopted certain zoning regulations as set forth in the 

Lower Gwynedd Township Zoning Ordinance (the “Zoning Ordinance”), codified as Title Six of the Code of Lower 

Gwynedd Township; and 

 

WHEREAS, the Township has determined that certain amendments are necessary to revise and update 

certain provisions of the Zoning Ordinance; and 

 

WHEREAS, the Board of Supervisors (the “Board”) is invested with the authority from time to time to 

approve certain amendments and updates to the Zoning Ordinance under the Municipalities Planning Code 

(“MPC”), 53 P.S. 10609; and 

 

WHEREAS, the Board desires to enact certain amendments to the Zoning Ordinance; and 

 

NOW THEREFORE, it is hereby ORDAINED and ENACTED by the Board of Supervisors of Lower Gwynedd 

Township as follows: 

 

SECTION ONE. Title Six (Zoning) of the Lower Gwynedd Township Code, is hereby amended as follows: 

 

 (a) Chapter 1250, entitled “Definitions,” specifically §1250.04(a)(60)E, entitled “Campaign Sign,” is 

hereby deleted in its entirety; and  

 

 (b) Chapter 1292 of the Lower Gwynedd Township Code, entitled “Signs,” specifically §1292.06(c), 

entitled “Campaign Signs,” is hereby deleted in its entirety.  

 

SECTION TWO. Nothing in this Ordinance or in the Lower Gwynedd Township Code, as hereby amended, shall be 

construed to affect any suit or proceedings in any Court, any rights acquired or liability incurred, any permit issued, 

or any cause of causes of action existing under the Lower Gwynedd Township Code prior to the adoption of this 

Ordinance.  
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SECTION THREE. The provisions of this ordinance are severable, and if any section, sentence, clause, part, or 

provision thereof shall be held illegal, invalid, or unconstitutional by any Court of competent jurisdiction, such 

decision of this court shall not affect or impair the remaining sections, sentences, clauses, parts or provisions of 

this ordinance. It is hereby declared to be the intent of the Board of Supervisors that this ordinance would have 

been adopted if such illegal, invalid, or unconstitutional section, sentence, clause, part, or provision had not been 

included herein.  

 

SECTION FOUR. This Ordinance shall take effect and be in force from and after its approval as required by law.  

 

 ORDAINED AND ENACTED by the Board of Supervisors of Lower Gwynedd Township, Montgomery County, 

Pennsylvania, this    day of     , 2023.  

   

 

                LOWER GWYNEDD TOWNSHIP  

ATTEST:            BOARD OF SUPERVISORS  

    

    

      

          By:       

MIMI GLEASON, INTERIM SECRETARY     DANIELLE A. DUCKETT, CHAIRPERSON  

 

 

 



 

425 Commerce Drive, Suite 200, Fort Washington, PA 19034 
P: 215.283.9444 

mcmahonassociates.com | bowman.com 

 
March 15, 2023 
 
Ms. Mimi Gleason 
Lower Gwynedd Township 
1130 North Bethlehem Pike 
Spring House, PA 19477 
 
RE: Engineer’s Recommendation of Award 
 Spring House Roadway Improvement Project Phase 2 – Sumneytown Pike Widening 
 Sumneytown Pike (County) and Norristown Road (SR 2025) 
 Lower Gwynedd Township, Montgomery County, PA 
 McMahon Project No. 815182.2A 
 
Dear Ms. Gleason: 
 
 
As requested, McMahon, a Bowman Company (McMahon) has reviewed the bids received for the above 
referenced project associated with PennDOT MTF Agreement Number 3900039477.  The bids were 
received on March 15, 2023 at 12:00 PM.  Below is a summary of the bids received from the three (3) 
contractors: 
 

Company Total Base Bid Status 

1 James D. Morrissey, Inc. $2,456,568.18 Verified 
2 Marino Corporation $2,661,837.00 Verified 
3 Highway Materials, Inc. $3,475,750.00 Verified 

 
 
The summary tab from PennBID is also attached for your records.  Our office recommends that the 
governing body consider awarding the contract to the qualified low bidder, James D. Morrissey, Inc., of 
9119 Frankford Avenue, Philadelphia, PA  19114 at the March 22, 2023 Board of Supervisors meeting.  
Please note that the award will be contingent upon receiving PennDOT’s concurrence of the bid results.   
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If you have any questions, concerns, or require additional information, feel free to contact me at 215-283-
9444, ext. 1256. 
 
Respectfully, 

 

 
 

Stephanie Butler, P.E. 
Senior Project Manager 
 
SLB/MEE/smd 
Attachment 
 
cc: Jamie Worman, Lower Gwynedd Township 
 Fred Zollers, Lower Gwynedd Township Public Works 
 Sean Finan, P.E., PennDOT Consultant Project Manager  
 Chad Dixson, AICP, PP, McMahon, a Bowman Company 
  Sean Hughes, McMahon, a Bowman Company 
 William A. Greer, James D. Morrissey, Inc.  
 
I:\eng\LOWERGW1\815182.2A  Springhouse Phase 2\Construction\Correspondence\2023-03-15_Recommendation of Award.docx 



Spring House Phase 2 Bid Results, March 15, 2023
Extended 
Price 

Analysis

Reference 
Number

Description Type UOM Quantity
Extended 
Estimate

James D. 
Morrissey

Marino 
Corporation

Highway 
Materials, Inc

100% 92.28% 70.67%
$2,456,568.18  $2,661,837.00  $3,475,750.00 

Bid Price Ratio
Total Extended



 

Memo 
To: Board of Supervisors 

From: Mimi Gleason, Interim Township Manager 

Date: March 17, 2023 

Re: Wells Fargo Lease – Requested Extension 

 
Recommended action:  Motion to extend the deadline for Wells Fargo to exercise the lease option, or 
renegotiate the lease, from April 30, 2023 to May 31, 2023. 
 
Lower Gwynedd signed a lease with Wells Fargo in 2012, a continuation of a lease going back to at least 
1989.  The 2012 lease provided for a 5-year term from May 1, 2014 to April 30, 2019 with 3% annual 
rent increases and 2 additional 5-year options that Wells Fargo could elect to exercise as long as they 
were in good standing with the terms of the lease.  They exercised the first option in 2018, resulting in 
the current term that continues through April 30, 2024.   
 
They must exercise the second option at least 1 year before the expiration of the current term, or April 
30, 2023.  They started that process informally last summer and negotiations continue.  Wells Fargo is 
requesting that the deadline to exercise the option be extended to May 31, 2023 to allow time for them 
to work through their internal review process. 



  

 

M E M O R A N D U M 
ATTN:  Board of Supervisors 

DATE:  Friday, March 17, 2023 

FROM: Jamie P. Worman, Assistant Township Manager 

SUBJ:  Trash Collection Contract Extension 

 

Lower Gwynedd Township’s trash collection contract with Republic Services expires on October 

31, 2023. Under the current contract there is a two-year extension provision. Knowing that the 

contract will terminate in the Fall and the extension option must be exercised within six months 

of that date, I reached out to the Montgomery County Managers Consortium to see what other 

single-hauler municipalities were experiencing with trash collection bids. The responses I 

received were that their contracts were doubling in price. In addition, there were very few bids 

received. Mimi and I met with representatives from Republic to discuss the possibility of an 

extension to the existing contract. They confirmed that they are seeing about a 47% increase in 

the cost of the trash collection contracts and have become very selective about which contracts 

they bid on. They expressed an interest in continuing their contract with Lower Gwynedd at the 

same rate of increase as the active contract for the next two years, which is 3%. The current 

rate for year three is $90.60 per quarter. This would increase to $93.32 in year four and $96.12 

in year five. The current contract is attached for your reference.  

 

Recommended action: It is recommended that the BOS exercise its option to extend the 

trash collection contract with Republic Services for the permitted two-year period. This 

will provide uninterrupted collection for Township residents and also minimize the 

increase in costs while maintaining the current level of service.  

 















LOWER GWYNEDD TOWNSHIP 

BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 

COUNTY OF MONTGOMERY, COMMONWEALTH OF PENNSYLVANIA 

RESOLUTION # 2023-10 

 

WHEREAS, by virtue of this Resolution the Township of Lower Gwynedd reaffirms its 

intent to follow the schedules and procedures for the disposition of records as set forth in 

the Municipal Records Manual approved on December 16, 2008 and as amended March 

28, 2019; and, 

 

WHEREAS, in accordance with Act 428 of 1968, each individual act of disposition shall 

be approved by resolution of the governing body of the municipality; 

 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Board of Supervisors of Lower 

Gwynedd Township, Montgomery County, Pennsylvania, in accordance with the above 

cited Municipal Records Manual, hereby authorizes the disposition of the following 

public records: 

 

ADMINISTRATION DEPARTMENT 
 

2018 (and all prior years) - Ethics Commission Statements of Financial Interest 

2017 (and all prior years) - Insurance Policies 

2020 (and all prior years) - Administrative/Subject Correspondence 

2020 (and all prior years) - Right-to-Know Correspondence 

FINANCE DEPARTMENT 
 

2015 (and all prior years) – Accounts Payable: Cash Disbursement Journal, Invoice 

History Reports, Cancelled Checks, Purchase Orders, 

Invoices, Vendor Info, 1099-M, Open/Paid Invoice 

Reports, Warranties & Service Contract Agreements 

 

2015 (and all prior years) - All Funds: Cancelled Checks, Bank Statements, Daily Cash 

Records, Deposit Slips, Cash Receipts, Detailed Trial 

Balance, Year End Processing Reports, CD Investment 

Records, Interest Records 

 

2015 (and all prior years) - Utility Billing: Aging Report, Cash Receipt, Cash Receipt 

Journal, Int/Pen Report, Water Usage Report, Proof and 

Update Report, Cash Adjustment Report, Sewer 

Certifications, Correspondence 



POLICE DEPARTMENT 
 

2016 (and all prior years) - Traffic and Non-Traffic Citations 

2016 (and all prior years) - Accident Reports 

2016 (and all prior years) - Certification Stopwatch and Accuracy 

2018 (and all prior years) - Day Book 

2020 (and all prior years) - UCR Reports 

2020 (and all prior years) - Over-Time Cards 

2021 (and all prior years) - Parking Tickets 

2019 (and all prior years) - Alarm Billing Invoices 

2017 (and all prior years) - Citation Payment Booklets 

2018 (and all prior years) - Solicitor Permits 

2020 (and all prior years) - Local Record Checks 

2002 (and all prior years) - Case Folders 

2018 (and all prior years) - Payroll Worksheets 

 

2018 (and all prior years) - Crossing Guard Time sheets 

2018 (and all prior years) -  Support Staff Time sheets 

2020 (and all prior years) -  Court Calendars 

2019 (and all prior years) - Open Records (Right-to-Know) 

 

PARK AND RECREATION DEPARTMENT 
 

2020 (and all prior years) - Employment Applications for Counselors 

2020 (and all prior years) - Program Registration Forms 

2019 (and all prior years) - Park Facility Permits and Journals 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 



RESOLVED AND ENACTED this 22nd day of March, 2023. 

 

 

Attest: By: 

Mimi Gleason Danielle Duckett, Chair 

Secretary Board of Supervisors 

 



































 

Finance Memorandum 

Date:  March 16, 2023    

To:  Mimi Gleason, Interim Township Manager 

From:  Finance Department 

Re:  February 2023 Financial Statements  

Attached are the Township’s February 2023 YTD Budget Report and Balance Sheet.   

The following are some highlights we wish to bring to your attention: 

• The Finance Department has been working diligently preparing documents for the Township 

Auditors.  We are happy to report that we are well ahead compared to last year.  To date we 

have responded to all audit requests.  

 

• We are also happy to report The MUNIS test upgrade is on schedule for their March 20th and 

21st test conversion.  All DIA issues have been resolved.  We are hopeful the test is successful, 

and we can go live on June 9th as planned.   

 

• AR Balance Update - First Reported in Dec 2022 - In preparation for this year’s audit (2022), it 

came to our attention that our Sewer AR balance does not reconcile with the balance held by 

Bucks County Water and Sewer.  We have made progress on this reconciliation, but much more 

work is needed. The work is very tedious but we have been able to identify where the reports 

do not match and have provided this information to BCWSA, who is working on their side to 

determine if their reports need adjusting or if we need to post additional Journal entries. We 

will continue working with BCWSA over the next several months to move the project forward. 

We have updated our reconciliation to include February of 2023, and reported the accounts 

which do not reconcile to BCWSA.   We will continue to report on our progress in the next and 

future Finance Reports. We are optimistic and hopeful that this will get resolved and a new 

procedure deployed to better ensure that the balances reconcile going forward on a regular 

basis. 

 

• Real estate tax bills were mailed on February 27 to be in the mailboxes by March 1.  Revenue 

will be reflected beginning in March.  

 

• All cash account reconciliations are current.  



 

• 01-310-100 Real Estate Transfer Taxes collected in February totaled $166,130.83 compared to 

$99,995.10 last February.  This revenue source is unpredictable from month to month and at 

this time we believe the full budgeted amount of $650,000 will be collected.  

 

• 01-310-210 Earned Income Taxes collected in February totaled $791,598.60 compared to 

$969,599.41 last year the same period.  We suspect this fluctuation relates to Berkheimer and 

ADP implementing systems enhancements and we expect March will reflect a rebound in 

receipts.  

 

• Subdivision and Land Development activity was minimal in February.  

 

• All other Revenues and Expenditures for February are consistent with previous years.  

 



 

 

  
LOWER GWYNEDD TOWNSHIP BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 

REGULAR MEETING 
WEDNESDAY, MARCH 8, 2023 

 
SUPERVISORS: 
Danielle A. Duckett, Chairman 
Michael Twersky, Vice Chair - Absent 
Janine Martin  
Kathleen Hunsicker 
Tessie McNeely 
 
STAFF: 
Mimi Gleason, Interim Township Manager 
Jamie Worman, Assistant Township Manager 
Michelle Farzetta, Administrative Assistant  
Neil Stein, Esq., Solicitor 
Fred Zollers, Director Public Works  
Paul Kenny, Police Chief 
Edward Brown – Gilmore Associates 
 
Call to Order and Pledge of Allegiance 
 
The Chair called the hybrid meeting to order at 7:03 p.m. at the Lower Gwynedd Township Building 
and virtually on Zoom and led those in attendance in the pledge of allegiance. 
 

ANNOUNCEMENTS AND PRESENTATIONS 

The Board of Supervisors met in executive session prior to tonight’s meeting to discuss matters of 
personnel and litigation. 

PUBLIC COMMENTS 

Deanne Morris, 327 Belmont Ave, spoke regarding an incident involving a child being hit by a car on 
Knight Road while children were being dropped off at school earlier in the week.  She is asking for a 
solution to make the roads safer from Knight Road to Houston Road.  The Wissahickon School District 
will be contacting the township to discuss.  The district has $250,000 in capital funds that they have 
allocated to help with this effort.  Chief Kenny spoke regarding the investigation into the incident.  He 
has already met with the principal of the elementary school to discuss safety during the beginning and 
end of the school day.  Ms. Morris asked if it would be possible to have more officers at the school 
during these times, as well.   

Carmina Taylor, a former resident of Penllyn, spoke regarding the history of Penllyn, as she feels it has 
become a gentrified community.  Ms. Taylor addressed the BOS a little over a year ago regarding 
historical markers in various locations throughout Penllyn. As of now, nothing has been done and she 
fears that the historical significance will be lost.  Ms. Taylor feels she is being dismissed and treated 
differently.  Ms. Martin explained that the Historical Committee is currently working on the procedures 
and policies for historical markers. Ms. Martin suggested that Ms. Taylor attend a Historical Meeting to 
offer her input regarding Penllyn’s history.  
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Gloria Jones, 1007 Pershing Road, stated that the historical truth will be recognized in Penllyn.  She is a 
member of the Historical Committee and a descendent of those who settled there.  The towns footprint 
will be represented with a marker and it will be one we are proud of.   

Carol Jones, 390 Mansion Ave, stated that the historical significance is important and she believes that 
the Historical Committee will look at this and recognize the Village of Penllyn, as it is important to 
everyone in the community.  

BUILDING AND ZONING 
Consideration of an amendment to the Subdivision and Land Development Ordinance regulating tree 
preservation, maintenance, and replacement  
Solicitor Neil Stein opened the hearing and submitted his exhibits for the record verifying that notification 
requirements were met. The proposed amendment provides for regulations relating to tree preservation, 
maintenance, and replacement for subdivisions and land developments. The information provided was transcribed  
by a court reporter and will be available upon request. Ms. Duckett made a motion to approve the proposed 
amendment to the SALDO seconded by Ms. McNeely.  Motion passed 4-0. 

Consideration of an amendment to the Zoning Ordinance regulating flag lots 
Solicitor Neil Stein opened the hearing and submitted his exhibits for the record verifying that notification 
requirements were met. The proposed amendment requires the access strip serving any flag lot to have a minimum 
width of 50 feet and shall not exceed 300 feet in length. The information provided was transcribed by a court 
reporter and will be available upon request. Ms. Duckett made a motion to approve the proposed ZO amendment 
pertaining to flag lots seconded by Ms. Hunsicker.  Motion passed 4-0. 
 
Resolution #2023-8 preliminary/final subdivision approval for 1501 Cedar Hill Road (#22-02SUBD) 

Robert and Cheryl Mastromatto are proposing a project for a 2-lot subdivision of a single-family 
residential property. The house on Lot #1 will remain.  Lot #2 will be a flag lot with a new single-family 
dwelling.  Variances have been granted from the ZHB for a reduced side yard on Lot#1 and an access 
strip for the flag lot not to exceed the maximin length of 300 feet with the cartway access drive to be no 
less than 16 feet wide.  This project has received a recommendation of approval from the Planning 
Commission.  Ms. Duckett made a motion, seconded by Ms. Martin to approve Resolution #2023-08.  
Motion passed 4-0. 

Authorize solicitor to oppose ZHB application for 669 Tennis Avenue 

Mr. Stein explained that a ZHB application was received for this property in an A-1 residential area.  The 
applicant is seeking permission to construct a pole barn for his paving business and landscaping 
business.  These uses are not permitted and not appropriate for the neighborhood.  The resident has 
already been cited and fined for running the paving business.  Ms. Duckett made a motion, seconded by 
Ms. Martin to have Mr. Stein oppose all uses for this application.  Motion passed 4-0. 

 
GENERAL BUSINESS 

Approval of engagement to audit 2021 real estate tax collection  

Ms. Gleason stated that it is good practice to audit the regular tax records.  The township did this in 2020 
for Betty Lou Yost and would like to get caught up by auditing the records of Linda Sacks.  BBD has 
submitted a proposal for costs not to exceed $3,000.  Ms. Duckett made a motion, seconded by Ms. 
Hunsicker to approve the proposal from BBD to perform an audit of the 2021 tax records.  Motion 
passed 4-0.    
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Resolution #2023-9 Authorizing Lower Gwynedd to join a Joint Board of Code Appeals 
Ms. Worman is recommending that Lower Gwynedd Township join a Joint Board of Code Appeals already 
established by Upper Gwynedd Township and North Wales Borough.  The Township operates under the 
Uniformed Construction Code, and having an appeals board is a requirement under that code. Ms. Duckett made 
a motion, seconded by Ms. Hunsicker to approve Resolution #2023-9 authorizing the Township to move forward 
with joining the Joint Board of Code Appeals.  Motion passed 4-0. 
 
Receipt of invoice history – January 2023 
The BOS received the Invoice History for January 2023 totaling $352,876.99.  There were no questions or 
comments.  Ms. Duckett made a motion to receive the invoice history, seconded by Ms. Hunsicker.  Motion 
passed 4-0. 
 
Financials YTD and Balance Sheet – January 2023 
The BOS received the Year-to-Date financials for January 2023. There were no questions regarding the balance 
sheet.  They did comment that the cover memo was very helpful when reviewing the information.    

 
Approval of minutes – February 22, 2023 
The BOS received the minutes from the February 22nd Board of Supervisors Meeting.  There were no questions or 
comments.  Ms. Duckett made a motion, seconded by Ms. Martin to approve the February 22, 2023 meeting 
minutes.  Motion passed 4-0. 

 

COMMITTEE REPORTS 

Human Relations Commission – Ms. Martin stated the HRC has been working on the complaint form 
and brochure.   They are currently being reviewed by Mr. Stein.  Once complete they will be made 
available to the public via the website. 

Parks and Recreation – Summer camp registration is open, but we are still in need of counselors.  The 
Little League Parent Night Out Fundraiser was very successful. Opening Day for Little League will be 
April 15th.  There will be an Egg Hunt on April 1st at Penllyn Woods.  Registration is still open for 
Tennis and Pickle Ball spring programs.   

Historical Advisory Committee – The County Society will be holding a genealogy workshop if 
anyone is interested.  The HAC is working on gathering information on historical markers.   

Fall Fest – Vendors are signing up for the event. There are sponsorship opportunities available if 
interested.  Information can be found on the website. 

EAC – Ms. McNeely stated that the EAC has a packed schedule of activities/events.  These events 
include battery recycling, 309 ramp clean up, storm drain markers installation and garden clean up at 
Ingersoll.  They are discussing efforts to recruit more volunteers for the committees. They are also 
gathering information regarding Community Choice Aggregation (CCA), purchasing energy from a 
single supplier.  The EAC is also trying to initiate a group of volunteers to maintain the trails by 
picking up trash along the 26 miles of trails that we have.  Those volunteers would also help identify 
areas that have invasive plants and have them replaced with native plantings.   

Public Works Committee – Ms. McNeely stated that she is working with public works to start a pilot 
program of no mow lawns.  The areas will be planted with native plantings.  They are starting with 
the area near the pump station on Welsh Road. 
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STAFF UPDATES 

Chief Kenny – The Police Department is up for reaccreditation.  This occurs every three years.  Three 
officers will be coming to the office and spend two days reviewing records, standards and practices. 
They will be looking at the records for 2020-2022.  We will be required to show and prove two times that 
we followed protocol based on the various policies.  At the end of the two days, they will sit down with 
us and let us know what they found.  There will then be a meeting in Harrisburg where we will 
hopefully receive the accreditation.  DVIT helps to support the accreditation.   
Ms. Gleason – She met with the Greater Montgomery Chamber, along with Ms. Worman.  They have 
taken over the LGBA and are looking for suggestions on how to best support businesses in the 
township.  We will be holding a “Meet the Township” breakfast in April for all businesses to attend.  
There were questions regarding membership to the Chamber being a requirement to participate. Ms. 
Gleason will seek clarification prior to advertising.   
Ms. Gleason stated that the meeting packets will now be available on the website.   
Madeline Dean is accepting applications for project funding.  This funding is for larger projects, so if we 
want to submit anything then we have to decide by March 15 with a summary and a plan.  There was 
some discussion regarding what projects would qualify for this funding.   
Ms. Worman – We received the PCCD grant for the police.  We will receive the awarded amount on 
April 1st.  The money will be used for upgraded body cameras, software updates, license plate readers 
and laptops for the police cars.  These items will be prioritized based on the amount rewarded.  
 

SUPERVISORS COMMENTS 
 

Ms. McNeely, Ms. Hunsicker and Ms. Martin had no comment. 
Ms. Duckett thanked the Finance Department for all their hard work over the past few months.  It is 
evident that they have been working hard to get caught up.  She also thanked the police for addressing 
the incident at the school earlier this week.   
 
Adjournment 
Ms. Duckett made a motion to adjourn at 8:19 p.m. seconded by Ms. Martin.  Motion passed 4-0.  
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Michelle Farzetta 
Administrative Assistant  
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